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FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO: 226-A

COMMITTEE: Health

TITLE:A Local Law to amend the administrative
code of the city of New York, in relation to the
definitions of terms that relate to the provision of
information on child care services and to reporting
on child care programs and to repeal certain
provisions of the administrative code in relation
thereto.

SPONSORS: Council Members Palma, Arroyo,
Chin, Ferreras, Koppell, Mendez and Van Bramer.

SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This legislation would repeal section 17-920 of the Administrative Code. It would
renumber Chapter 10 of Title 17 and sections 17-914, 17-915, 17-916, 17-917, 17-918, 17-919 and would make
changes in terminology in those sections. The legislation would also add a new section 17-1307 that would
reenact an expired requirement that the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene provide the Speaker of the
City Council with a report on child care.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect ninety days after its enactments into law, provided that
section 17-1307 of the administrative code of the city of New York, as added by section three of the local law,
would expire and be deemed repealed four years after it becomes a law.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2011
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

Effective FY10
FY Succeeding
Effective FY11

Full Fiscal
Impact FY11

Revenues (+) $0 $0 $0

Expenditures (-) $0 $0 $0

Net $0 $0 $0

IMPACT ON REVENUES: There would be no impact on revenue resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: The Department of Health and Mental Hygiene will be able to enforce the
provisions of this bill using existing resources.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: Department of Health and Mental Hygiene

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: Latonia McKinney, Deputy Director
Rocco D’Angelo, Assistant Director

HISTORY: On May 5, 2010, the Committee on Health held a hearing on the legislation, which was
considered as a preconsidered introduction, and the item was laid over. This legislation was
introduced by the Council and referred to the Committee on Health on May 12, 2010 as Int. 226.
An amendment has been proposed and the Committee on Health will reconsider the legislation as
Proposed Int. 226-A on May 24, 2010.


